
WAC 222-46-070  Injunctions, civil suits, disapprovals.  (1) The 
department may take any necessary action to enforce any final order or 
final decision.

(2)(a) The department may disapprove any forest practices appli-
cation or notification submitted by any person who has failed to com-
ply with a final order or decision as set forth in RCW 76.09.080, 
76.09.090, or 76.09.110, or has failed to pay any civil penalties as 
provided in RCW 76.09.170. This disapproval will last for up to one 
year from the issuance of a notice of intent to disapprove notifica-
tions and applications under this section, or until the violator pays 
all outstanding civil penalties and complies with all validly issued 
and outstanding notices to comply and stop work orders, whichever is 
longer.

(b) For purposes of this subsection, "validly issued" means a 
stop work order or notice to comply for which no appeal or request for 
hearing has been filed; or if appealed, it has not been declared inva-
lid by a final order or decision and all appeals are exhausted.

(c) The department shall provide written notice of its intent to 
disapprove future applications or notifications, and shall forward 
copies of such notice to any affected landowner, timber owner or oper-
ator. The disapproval period shall run from thirty days following the 
date of actual notice or from the date all appeals, if any, have been 
exhausted.

(d) Any person provided notice of intent to disapprove an appli-
cation or notification may seek review from the appeals board within 
thirty days of the date of notice.

(e) While the notice of intent to disapprove is in effect, the 
violator(s) may not serve as a person in charge of, be employed by, 
manage, or otherwise participate to any degree in forest practices.

(3) A county may bring injunctive, declaratory, or other actions 
for enforcement for forest practices activities within its jurisdic-
tion in the superior court as provided by law against the department, 
the forest landowner, timber owner or operator to enforce the forest 
practices regulations or any final order of the department or the ap-
peals board. No civil or criminal penalties shall be imposed for past 
actions or omissions if such actions or omissions were conducted pur-
suant to an approval or directive of the department. A county may not 
commence injunctions, declaratory actions, or other actions for en-
forcement under this subsection unless the department fails to take 
appropriate actions after ten days' written notice to the department 
by the county of a violation of the forest practices rules or final 
orders of the department or the appeals board.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 76.09.040. WSR 10-23-077, § 222-46-070, 
filed 11/15/10, effective 12/16/10; WSR 08-24-011, § 222-46-070, filed 
11/21/08, effective 12/22/08. Statutory Authority: Chapter 34.05 RCW, 
RCW 76.09.040, [76.09.]050, [76.09.]370, 76.13.120(9). WSR 01-12-042, 
§ 222-46-070, filed 5/30/01, effective 7/1/01. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 76.09.040, 76.09.170 and chapter 34.05 RCW. WSR 94-01-134, § 
222-46-070, filed 12/20/93, effective 1/1/94; Order 263, § 222-46-070, 
filed 6/16/76.]
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